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SUBJECT

AN ORDINANCE approving and adopting the collective bargaining agreement negotiated by and between King County and the King County Court Protection Guild representing employees in the King County Sheriff's Office.
SUMMARY

The proposed ordinance would approve a new two-year collective bargaining agreement (CBA) with County Marshalls for the period of January 1, 2009, through December 31, 2010.
The Bargaining Units at a Glance 

There are approximately 20 County Marshalls in bargaining unit. The employees work out of the Sheriff's Office providing security in the King County Courthouse as well as the Maleng Regional Justice Center and the courtrooms contained therein.  The Marshals provide security in a few other county buildings as well.
Consistency with Labor Policies 

The proposed CBA appears consistent with adopted labor policies. 
Interest Arbitration – The unit is not eligible.
Performance Evaluations 

Employees receive annual performance reviews and Early Intervention Services.

New CBA Provisions 
There are a number of new provisions in the agreement. 

Wage Adjustment – On January 1, 2010 the Marshals will receive a five percent wage increase based on comparable market salaries consistent with Motion 10262.
Re-openers for Furloughs and Accountable Business Transformation (ABT) – The CBA contains reopeners to bargain furloughs as well as for implementation of the ABT project.

Re-openers to Transfer District Court Security Work – The CBA has a reopener in the event that the County has an interest in transferring District Court security to this bargaining unit. Considerations include: officer safety and staffing issues; lateral hiring and pay; transfer procedures and post assignments; overtime assignments; use of temporary employees; seniority; and lead assignments.
Biweekly Pay – The CBA clarifies the County's right to implement a biweekly payroll schedule.

Mileage – The CBA clarifies that the County will pay Marshals mileage to and from their home for required training.

Work Hours – The CBA clarifies and updates the Sheriff's Office right to assign individuals or groups of Marshalls to work four ten-hour day schedules if certain conditions are met.  The Sheriff's Office also has the right to revert individuals to a regular schedule of five eight-hour days with proper notice.
Civilian Review – The CBA contains provisions consistent with the civilian review provisions for the King County Police Officers Guild.

Notable Ongoing CBA Provisions 

Cost of Living Adjustments (COLA) – The contract provides for a COLA of 90 percent of the CPI-W, September to September.  There is a floor of two percent as a minimum increase and a ceiling of six percent maximum wage increase. The COLA percentage increase is 4.88 for 2009 and estimated at 2.00 percent for 2010. 
No Strike Provision – The agreement calls for no strikes or work slowdowns. 
Fiscal Note – The cost to implement the CBA is just over $77,000 for 2009 and approximately $120,500 for 2010.  No supplemental appropriation is needed.
Attachments
1. Proposed Ordinance 2009-0501
2. Transmittal letter received August 6, 2009
3. Fiscal Note

Invited
· Jim Johnson, Acting Manager, Labor Relations, HRD, DES, King County
· Alan Schneider, Labor Representative, King County Court Protection Guild
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